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It’s July, there’s a nip in the air and winter has well and truly set in, as Australia deals with 
COVID outbreaks across several states. But July also marks the start of the new financial 
year, a good time to reflect on how far we have come since this time last year and to make 
plans for the year ahead. 
 
As the financial year ended, there was plenty to celebrate on the economic front despite 
the continuing impact of COVID-19. Australia rebounded out of recession, with economic 
growth up 1.8% in March, the third consecutive quarterly rise. Interest rates remain at an 
historic low of 0.1% and inflation sits at just 1.1%, well below the Reserve Bank’s 2-3% 
target. Despite fears that global economic recovery will lead to higher inflation and interest 
rates, the Reserve has indicated rates will not rise until 2024 or annual wage growth 
reaches 3% (currently 1.5%). 
 
In other positive news, unemployment continues to fall - from 5.5% to 5.1% in May. Retail 
trade rose 0.1% in May, up 7.4% up on the year, as consumer confidence grows. The ANZ-
Roy Morgan consumer confidence index lifted by almost a point in June to 112.2 points.  
 
Australia’s trade surplus increased from $5.8 billion in March to $8 billion in April, the 40th 
consecutive monthly rise, on the back of strong Chinese demand for our iron ore and 
other commodities. Iron ore prices rose 6.7% in June and almost 36% in 2021 to date. 
Oil prices have also surged, with Bent Crude up 8.4% in June and 45% this year. That’s 
good for producers and energy stocks, but not so good for businesses reliant on fuel and 
consumers at the petrol bowser. The Aussie dollar finished the year around US75c, up 
from US69c a year ago but down on its 3-year high of just under US80c in February due 
to US dollar strength.
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